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Statement of the EU and its Member States on agenda item 3 iv:  

"Regional activities: Europe" 
 
 
Thank you Mr. Chairperson.  
 
1. I am honoured to speak on behalf of the European Union and its Member 
States.  
 

2. We thank the Director of the Bureau of Europe for the overview on UNHCR's 
operations in Europe. 

 
Mr. Chairperson, 

 

3. We want to take this opportunity to renew our commitment to asylum and 
international protection. There are compelling circumstances to do so, as the 
number of people seeking protection and a better future in the European Union 
is increasing and many refugees and migrants continue to risk their lives 
while reaching Europe across the Mediterranean Sea. On 3 October 2013, a 
boat with around 500 migrants sank off the coast of Lampedusa. The loss of 
human lives triggered a strong call for action from EU leaders and citizens.  

 

4. The EU and its MS committed to reduce the risk of further similar tragedies  
in the future by endorsing a set of actions developed by the Task Force 
Mediterranean. Actions to be pursued in the future are: the support for building 
robust protection systems in Northern Africa, engaging more forcefully in the 
fight against human smuggling and organized crime, improving border 
surveillance as well as search and rescue activities, a renewed focus on 
resettlement and regional protection efforts, exploring legal avenues to enter the 
European Union for persons in need of protection, supporting Member States 
facing pressure on their migration and asylum systems. 

 



5. We call on our partners, in particular in Northern Africa, to engage together 
with us in an effective response to mixed migration flows in the Mediterranean. 
In this context, we commend UNHCR for vigorously pursuing its strategic 
objective of helping States to build effective asylum systems and enhance 
national protection capacities. The European Union and its Member States also 
renew their commitment to support partner countries through Regional 
Protection Programmes, including through additional funding opportunities and 
capacity building, using for this purpose the Asylum, Migration and Integration 
Fund. 

 

Mr. Chairperson, 

 

6. A significant reform of the rules governing the protection space in the 
European Union was successfully finalized in 2013, with the adoption of key 
legislation which will ensure more effective asylum systems across the 
European Union. The implementation phase of the Common European 
Asylum System coincides with a significant increase in the number of persons 
seeking protection in the European Union Member States, as underlined also in 
UNHCR's overview on its operations in Europe. In a joint effort, the European 
Union and its Member States have deployed targeted efforts to support those 
Member States facing reception and processing difficulties. Institutional 
support1 and funding worth of 40 million €2 in emergency assistance were made 
available in order to support individual asylum systems in Europe and the 
effective protection of asylum seekers. 

 
7. As the situation in Syria continues to deteriorate, a continuous outflow of 
refugees to the neighbouring countries and to Europe is to be expected. We 
express our gratitude to the neighbouring countries Lebanon, Jordan, Turkey, 
Egypt and Iraq for hosting Syrian refugees –. While the EU and its Member 
States continue to be leading partners in the international humanitarian response 
to this crisis, we will also contribute to the burden sharing efforts by offering 
resettlement and humanitarian admission places for Syrians in 2014. The EU 
Member States have pledged approximately 15000 resettlement and 
humanitarian admission places for Syrians, thereby substantially contributing to 
reaching the 30000 places target asked for by UNHCR.  

                                            
1 EASO 
2 European Commission 



 

Mr. Chairperson,  

 

8. The EU welcomes UNHCR's work to support the implementation of the 
Sarajevo Process to find durable solutions for refugees from Croatia and 
Bosnia-Herzegovina displaced by the 1991-1995 conflict, including cessation of 
refugee status when the requirements for this are met in accordance with the 
1951 Refugee Convention. We encourage UNHCR to remain actively involved 
in the region, with a view to further build on the considerable progress achieved. 

 

9. The EU underlines UNHCR’s role and expertise in monitoring the fair 
and transparent selection of the beneficiaries of the Regional Housing 
Programme, and to advise partners on the socioeconomic sustainability of the 
proposed housing solutions that are instrumental to provide durable housing 
solutions for the most vulnerable displaced persons in the region - some 74.000 
persons in the four countries concerned: Bosnia and Herzegovina, Croatia, 
Montenegro and Serbia..  

 

10. We also welcome the positive cooperation with UNHCR in addressing 
statelessness issues in South East Europe. Civil registration and documentation 
initiatives in order to provide documentation to the so called "legally invisible 
persons" have contributed to encouraging initial results in the region.  

 

11. The EU and its MS further welcome UNHCR’s joint regional initiative with 
IOM launched last summer on migration and asylum - UNHCR/IOM Regional 
Action Plan for a Comprehensive Regional Approach on Refugee Protection 
and International Migration in the Western Balkans. While certain aspects of 
this initiative still need to be clarified, we believe that this roadmap will serve in 
the coming years as the basis of work for UNHCR and IOM and for donors to 
support activities aimed at strengthening mixed migration management tools in 
the Western Balkans. The EU and its MS remain committed to support the work 
of UNHCR (as well as of IOM) and to discuss the modalities for 
implementation in line with the priorities set for the region and for individual 
countries. 

 
Thank you Mr. Chairperson. 


